
Roseville Area Wrestling Booster Club Meeting Minutes

Date: 11/25/24

Location: Roseville Library

Call to order: The meeting was called to order by Alison at 6:07 PM

Members in attendance: Alison Cariveau, Nick Dolan, Anna Mackentirer, Karen Henry, Jim Rhea Moen,

Alisha Barze, Deb Winkelman, and Chris Winkleman

Reading of minutes: Alison read the minutes. Approved unanimously.

Nick Financial Update: Checking balance is $6,539.64 in our checking account #4679. (We have
brought in 9,000 and spent 2,200).

Items covered:

- Idea of getting the auction and pamphlet to youth folks. Alisha will work on that. We
went through the auction platform and items.

- Auction update: it ends on the 4th of December. It is live. We have 60 items. 33 have
been bid on.

- “Give to Max” update: yielded $375 and it will be added to our account.
- Idea of getting an alumni database together.
- Idea of reaching out to alumni and inviting them to Roseville Invite and how to donate,

etc.
- Home: Roseville Invite 1/25; Round Robin 1/31 will be senior night; Feb 5th with Park

Center; 2/14 might host Team Sections.
- Talked about the idea of trying a concession booth and bringing in food and getting a

payment method at the Roseville Invite. (Alisha said she might be able to get access to
a Square for payment).

Approved Motions: N/A

Failed Motions: N/A

Forthcoming Events:

-Auction ends 12/4/24. Might do a pickup date for auction items and Alisha is going to ask AD if
we can set up inside the school and get auction items to people. Will try for a Saturday or
Sunday. We could mail gift cards. We might need help delivering items. We could also have
people come to our booster meeting on December 16th from 6-8.

-Mat Drive: Brainstorming ideas. Idea of setting the goal at $10,000 for one competition mat.
Zeffy Link, the idea of donating under a kid’s name can be nice. The kids that can email links to



grandparents, etc. Some concerns were expressed to not pressure kids and not have
donations tracked to names of kids so they do not feel pressured. We did not come to a
consensus. We enable kids to fundraise but set zero expectations regarding money they need
to raise. There are lots of ways kids can participate.

-December 28th, CUB BAGGING (add funds to mat drive)

-January 11th, CUB BAGGING (add funds to mat drive)

Other business:

- Idea of reaching out to Coach Holmes and Coach McCarthy about the Mat Drive. Alison will
reach out to them and could ask if they have an alumni list as well that they could share with us.
Acknowledge that it is the end of the tax year. Might do Dec 15th - Jan 15th so we get both tax
years. We could do a “mat drive” letter. We do not have one yet. Alisha said she could create
one.

-Senior presents / coach presents / banquet: Maybe $40 a senior. Could be a sweatshirt with
names on them for seniors. Could give coaches gift cards and ask parents to donate. Or
framed pictures. Last year Alisha did a frame that the kids signed for the coaches. Table
clothes and water bottles for kids.

-Chris volunteer opportunities: He reached out to the Salvation Army about bell-ringing. We can
create an account. They do not do any bell-ringing on Sundays (because “day of rest”).
16-year-olds (and 16+) can do it on their own. Parent supervisors are good. We talked about
having a parent be a volunteer coordinator and a lot of it could be outside of the season. We
also talked about volunteering being outside of the season. Some worry that it is a Christian
Organization and Christian Holiday. The other idea is Toys for Tots. Canned food drives are
another idea. Winter clothing gear drive. Home meet food drive or winter drive. Thinking of
things to raise our profile. Reading Buddies got a lot of press. Clothing Drive through student
council we could piggy back on (December 8th). Do Good Roseville probably have volunteer
opportunities.

Next Meeting: December 16th at Roseville Library and possibly a pick up date for auction.

Meeting adjourned: 7:55


